Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting of Holbeach Parish Council of 13 March 2017

Holbeach Parish Council

Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on Monday 13th March 2017 at the Methodist
Church Hall, Albert Walk, Holbeach commencing at 7.00 p.m.

Present:
As per the register.

Three members of the public were in attendance together with PSCO Jayne Gardner. As per the
register.

Councillor Isobel Hutchinson as Chairman took the meeting

1. Apologies:
The Clerk reported that he had received apologies from:
Councillors Maureen and Arthur Male and Paul Gunn.

2. Minutes of previous meeting:

The Minutes of the previous Annual Parish Meeting held on Monday 14th March 2016 were read
out by the Clerk.

Agreed: The Minutes as read were approved and signed by the Chairman as a true and accurate
record.

3. Matters arising: There were no matters arising.

4. Any Other Business:

Mr Peter Savoury raised an issue regarding the building of 2300 house in Holbeach over the next
19 years and the problems involved also included the extra income it would generate via Council
Tax and S106 money and asked the Parish Council to consider appointing a Member to co-
ordinate it all, to ensure the Town did not lose out.

Councillor Paul Foyster responded that it was a good suggestion and should be looked at carefully
and over a period of time

The Chairman, Councillor Isobel Hutchinson replied that is was something that the Parish Council
was very mindful of, and the Need to be able to influence decisions etc. was essential and the
Parish Council would be looking into it as an ongoing operation.

The Chairman then invited any other business but there being no further matters that members of
the public wished to raise the Annual Parish Meeting was declared closed at 7.10 pm.
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